AGENDA ITEM .............9..............
	     HOSC/30/09


Committee
Health Overview and Scrutiny 
Date

2 December 2009
Transformation of Community Services in West Essex

Enquiries to: Graham Redgwell, Governance Officer

Contact: Tel. 01245 430360
Email. grahamr@essex.gov.uk
At the last meeting members received written and oral questions about the process being undertaken by West Essex PCT. Members were then advised that all five PCTs in Essex are at various stages of discussion about making a commissioner/ provider split. It was then agreed that all PCTs be invited to a seminar with the Committee in February 2010 when the strategic position across the country can be reviewed. 

As far as West Essex is concerned, the PCT have been running a consultation process amongst all staff in provider services, which is due to culminate in a vote on 9 December 2009. The preferred option of the Trusts Management Board is the development of a `Social Enterprise’, to be known as NHS West Essex Community Health Services. This proposal has received a lot of coverage in the media and has been criticised by a number of parties as going against the ethos of a national health service public provision. Some have seen the position as a fair accompli. It must be stressed that the process so far is not a public consultation. That will follow once the internal process has taken place. The vote of staff will undoubtedly inform the public consultation process but is merely a guide as to what proposals the PCT will put forward. AS with any consultation, the committee would expect a range of options to be put forward (with costings)-although the PCT might well give a preferred option- and the committee would consider the respective options on their merits. 
